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Dear Councillor Lisa Lake (Mayor), Councillor Helen Hughes,
1 hope this email finds you well.

| am writing to express my strong objection to the proposed construction and operation of an organic waste transfer
station in Lidcombe.

As a long-time resident in Lidcombe, | have to express my deep concerns about this waste transfer station negatively
affecting our locality in environment, public health and community united.

First and foremost, the construction is in close proximity to residential units would pose serious health risks to the
residents. Organic waste, if not handled properly, can emit foul odors, attract pests, and release harmful pathogens
into the air. These factors can significantly impact the quality of life for individuals and families living nearby.

Furthermore, the proposed construction have detrimental effects on the local environment. Our region is known for
its high-density apartments and units, which we must strive to protect the people living there. The improper
handling and storage of organic waste can lead to water and soil contamination, as well as contribute to air
pollution. These environmental concerns should not be overlooked, as they will have long-lasting consequences for
our locals.

In addition, the construction could result in increased traffic congestion and noise pollution. The constant
movement of waste trucks and heavy machinery in the area would disrupt the peace and tranquility of our
community and has a negative impact on the quality of life for residents. Prolonged exposure to high noise levels
can lead to stress, sleep disturbances, and impaired coghnitive function. It could also pose safety hazards, particularly
for pedestrians, cyclists, and children who frequent the vicinity.

Moreover, in the last 15years of Liberal party’s managing NSW, there is no chance for such waste project to be
considered to be built so close to “Lidcombe CBD “, however we vote Labour Party to take power in NSW in 2023
because LP promise a “Better Future” to us.

Now a “Better Future” -waste transfer station next to my community !!! Is this the Labour Party’s Promise ?

| kindly request that you take my objections into serious consideration and thoroughly assess the potential negative
impacts of the proposed organic waste transfer station. | strongly encourage the council to actively involve the local
residents in the decision-making process. Conducting public consultations, engaging with community groups, and
seeking expert opinions will help foster transparency, trust, and inclusivity.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. | look forward to hearing your response and learning about the steps
being taken to address these concerns.
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